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May 31, 2016 
 
 
 
TO:  All Participants 
 
RE:  Change in Trust Administrator 
 
 
Please be advised that, effective January 1, 2017, the Operating Engineers Local 3 
Trust Funds have retained the firm Zenith American Solutions (ZAS) to provide the 
administrative services to the Trusts, currently provided by ATPA. 
 

There will be no change in benefits – Your Health & Welfare and 
Pension Benefits remain the same 

 
Your medical benefits, prescription drug benefits, dental benefits, vision benefits, etc. 
will not be affected by this change.  If you are currently receiving a monthly check/direct 
deposit for your Pension benefit then you will continue to receive that monthly benefit.  
All the services you currently receive today will continue to be available from ZAS after 
the transition.  Participant Service phone numbers will also remain the same with ZAS 
to help make the transition as smooth as possible for you. 
 
Please continue to check for updates on the www.oe3trustfunds.org website related to 
this transition.  A mailing will be sent later this year as we approach the transition date. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
OE3 Trust Funds 

http://www.oe3trustfunds.org/

